
  PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 – June 14, 2017 

  
Call to Order of the June 14, 2017, Meeting 
Chairman Crumrine called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 10:00 AM at 
Summit Country Club, Cresson, PA.   Present were: Ralph Cecere, David Crumrine, Kathy Getz, 
Joe Girando, Michael Hudak,  Gary Jubas, William Marshall, James Price, Jody Rainey, Phil 
Riccio, Richard Scialabba, Curt Vasas, and Curtis Whitesel.  Michael Cacciotti, Dave Heim, 
Kim Hubler, Brian Ishler, and Lorie Ratchford did not attend today’s meeting. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by Curtis Whitesel and Brian Vasas the Committee unanimously approved the May 
9, 2017, District 6 minutes. 
 
Financial Reports 
On a motion by Ralph Cecere and Kathy Getz, the Committee unanimously approved the May 
2017 Financial Report.  
 
On a motion by James Price and Kathy Getz, the Committee unanimously approved the financial 
report for Track and Field prepared by Steve Rhodes. 
 
On a motion by James Price and Curtis Whitesel, the Committee unanimously approved the 
financial report for Boys Volleyball prepared by Charles Gojmerac and presented to the 
Committee by Kathy Getz. 
 
On a motion by Jody Rainey and Ralph Cecere, the Committee unanimously approved the 
financial report for Promotions prepared by James Price. 
 
On a motion by Curt Whitesel and Curt Vasas, the Committee unanimously approved the 
financial report for Tennis prepared by Eric Hovan and presented to the Committee by Phil 
Riccio 
 
Softball, baseball, and lacrosse financial reports will be presented to the Committee at the August 
meeting. 
 
Eligibility Hearings  
There were no eligibility hearings. 
 
Communications 
Just a reminder that District 6 will pay the membership dues for 2017/18 for the PIAA District 6 
senior high schools only, due to budgetary concerns.  Each individual school district will be 
responsible for their junior high dues. 
 
The District 6 Committee would like to thank Kathy Getz for serving as the Women Officials’ 
Representative for the past 20+ years.   
 
Dr. Crumrine received a request from Jon Mykut, President of the District VI Wrestling Coaches 
Association, to consider a true second match for the District VI AA Dual Meet tournament.  A 
Motion was made by Richard Scialabba and Phil Riccio, to approve the request, the Committee 
denied the request with a vote of 4-9. 
 



Counsel has advise the District VI Committee that District VI schools need to be aware of the 
PIAA guidelines before placing ads in advertisements. 
 
Effective June 1st, elimination of shoulder pads in football workouts except for quarterbacks. 
 
Two piece wrestling uniforms are now allowed. 
 
The Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on Tuesday, August 1, 2017, 
at Altoona Area School District Board Room starting at 10:00 AM. 
  
The meeting adjourned at 11:45 AM.  
 
 
         Respectfully Submitted, 
         Sherry Montgomery  
                                                             Secretary/Treasurer 


